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COMMUNITY UPDATE 

Construction of the new Bonalbo 

Multipurpose Service (MPS) 

continues on schedule, with the 

concrete ground floor due for 

completion by the end of May. 

The first stage of construction  will 

comprise the 15 Aged Care 

Residential Beds, the main 

entrance, and the Emergency 

Department. Stage 2  comprises the 

ambulance bay, support services, 

and staff accommodation. Stage 2 

will commence once existing 

services are relocated into Stage 1 

and the existing hospital is clear for 

demolition. 

Concrete foundations and floors nearing completion 

Despite unseasonal heavy rainfalls, progress on the concrete floor is on schedule. 

REMINDER: 

The speed limit within 

the hospital and 

nursing home grounds 

is 10kph. 
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Talented young artists win iPad 

Minis 
Judges had a  tough task selecting just four winners from 

a field of more than 40 entrants in the Bonalbo MPS 

colouring-in competition. 

Primary school students from the area’s three primary 

schools were invited to participate in a colouring-in 

competition, depicting the work currently happening in 

building the new facility. 

Four age groups were identified, with each age range 

winner being awarded an iPad Mini provided by 

contractors Decmil Australia Pty Ltd. The winning 

drawings are, pictured below clockwise from top left: 

Kindergarten — Abby Gray, Bonalbo Central School; 

Years 1-2 — Charlie Jung, Old Bonalbo Primary 

School; Years 3-4 —Tristian Robertson, Old Bonalbo 

Primary School; and Years 5-6 — Shayla Ryan, 

Bonalbo 

Central 

School. 

Back row from left, David Rogers from Decmil Australia, Old Bonalbo Primary School 

Principal Lisa Blackburn, NNSW LHD  Bonalbo MPS Change Manager Julie Cadet, 

Decmil Australia Project Manager Chris Kortyka and front, Ipad Mini winners Charlie 

Jung, left, and Tristian Robertson. 

For more information visit the MPS website www.mps.health.nsw.gov.au or 

check out the project wall/staff info board for project updates 

Contact our team on 0429 422 873 or email 

lee.mcdougall2@ncahs.health.nsw.gov.au 
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From left, David Rogers from Decmil Australia, NNSW LHD  

Bonalbo MPS Change Manager Julie Cadet, Shayla Ryan, Decmil 

Australia Project Manager Chris Kortyka, and Abby Gray. 

http://www.mps.health.nsw.gov.au
mailto:Lee.mcdougall2@ncahs.health.nsw.gov.au

